

## **January 22nd, 2024**



# THE ROSEMOND REPORT

Dear Parents,

It was great to see so many of you at our Main-A-Vent Luau last weekend! I hope all of you had a good time. No matter how much was raised monetarily, it was good tropical fun on a very cold evening for all! Keep the third Saturday of January in mind for next year too.

Second Grade Parents are asked to come to a meeting tomorrow night (1/23) if your child will be making their First Communion this year. The meeting is from 7-8:30 p.m. in Room 1 (Mrs. Miller's Classroom).

This Sunday, January 28<sup>th</sup>, from 11:00-1:00 p.m., is our Open House to begin Catholic Schools Week. I hope you'll come and enjoy a nice visit! There could be some tours for prospective people given on Sunday, but his isn't necessarily marketing time for us. Rather, I like to think of this special day/week as a time we've set aside to celebrate our current group of students and their families. Most teachers will be at school to help host/hostess you on Sunday, and your children will have some good work(s) on display to show you too.

Yours in Christ,

Marianne Rosemond



# St. Antoninus JAGITUDE

jag.i.tude /jag'i-tood

#### adjective:

A reference to how one carries themselves when full of the pride in being a St. Antoninus Jaguar.

(ex. They had a certain Jagitude about them.)

#### noun:

The passion it takes to be the best!

(ex. The other schools knew it was over when they showed their Jagitude!)

#### **UPCOMING DATES**

January 28th	Start of Catholic Schools Week & Open House
February 6th	Confirmation
February 12th	No School- Jag-A-Thon goal met
February 16th	No School
February 19th	No School- Presidents Day
February 23rd	End of 2nd Trimester





# ST. ANTONINUS NEWS

#### **+ ED CHOICE ACCEPTANCE FORMS**

Many families will be receiving their acceptance letters in the upcoming weeks in the mail. You can sign and send it to the school office or scan them as a PDF to edchoice@saintantoninus.org

#### 2024-2025 ED CHOICE INFORMATION

The enrollment and renewal for next school year will begin in February. Current recipients of Ed Choice will receive a renewal letter in the mail. More information will be sent once we have more details.

#### SCOUT DAY AT THE MOVIES

Come join PACK 614 at the Parkland Theatre on **Saturday January 27th from 12:00pm-3:00pm** for the classic movie Little Giants! All Cub Scouts and their families are welcome! Everyone must pay their own admission at the door. **Cost \$11 per person** (includes movie, popcorn & soda) Please RSVP on Sign-up Genius so we have a headcount:

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C48AEAB2EA7FF2-47011471-parkland

#### FN GOOD CHICKEN FUNDRAISER

Please see the attached flyer for 8<sup>th</sup> Grade DC Fundraiser at F N Good Chicken on Wednesday, February 7th. Please have friends and family order from lunch to dinner.

#### LASER TAG FUNDRAISER

Come out for a night of fun and support St. Antoninus' 8th Grade DC Trip all at the same time! Stop by Scallywag Tag February 28 from 4-6PM and show the attached flyer. The DC general fund will receive 20% of all laser tag and mini golf purchases! If you have questions please email Danielle Goertemoeller at goertemoellerd@yahoo.com.

#### **+ BOYS SPRING VOLLEYBALL SIGN UPS**

The season will begin mid-March and will finish prior to Memorial Weekend, with an end of season BWAC tournament for all teams.

The Volleyball program works in unison with with other Spring sports by hosting games after **4 p.m.** on Saturdays and Sundays, with the occasional weekday evening game. The league tries to get us in to Elder H.S to play a couple times a season, which the boys love.

We request no games to be scheduled for school/parish/Boy Scout events/trips that the boys take part in, as well as Spring Holidays.

We provide a fun, yet competitive environment where the boys can compete and develop lifelong skills, while learning and building on the basic values of teamwork, respect and sportsmanship.

Any questions, please send an email to:

Kelly Schmutte at kellyschmutte@gmail.com

#### TRACK SIGN UPS

Please see the attached flyer to sign up for track.

#### TUITION ASSISTANCE PROGRAM

The Catholic Education Foundation for the Archdiocese of Cincinnati (CEF) will once again offer tuition assistance scholarships for the 2024-2025 school year. Scholarships are available for Preschool-8th grade students. FACTS applications may be submitted between now and February 25, 2024

https://www.stacatholicschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Welcome-Scholarship.pdf

#### SUNDAY CHILDREN'S LITURGY

Due to multiple parish functions happening in the undercroft throughout the next few weeks, our Sunday Children's Liturgy of the Word program will not be offered from January 21-February 4. We will resume on Sunday, February 11. If any adult is interested in helping with this program, please contact Laura Hueneman 513-675-1681 or Karen Foland 513-253-9028.

#### **ST. ANTONINUS CANNED FOOD DRIVE**

Every year the fifth grade sponsors a canned food drive. This year, all donations will be given to the organization called Community Matters and will support west side families who are in need. As usual, all students and all grades will be asked to bring in at least 3 or more items to help meet the need. Our school goal is 2,000 canned good and non-perishable food items. We will be running the Canned Food Drive from Monday, January 29<sup>th</sup>-Friday, February 9<sup>th</sup>. The collection dates will be every day during recess at 10:50. Students will be rewarded for their contributions towards their goal. Thank you so much for all your support! If you have any questions or concerns, please email Ms. Gibbs at gibbs@saintantoninus.org.



#### FUNDRAISER FOR

St A 8th Grade Trip to Washington DC

## Wednesday, February 7–11am-8pm

(20% of all proceeds go to 8<sup>th</sup> Grade St A Travel to DC) -this is NOT a school sponsored event-

Dine-In or Carry Out



5102 Crookshank Rd. 45238

Call ahead for large orders 513-451-3000

www.fngoodechicken.com

See our Menu and Like Us



*BRING THIS FLYER – SALE AMOUNT	\$
Student Name	



# TRACK IS BACK Track & Field Signups ARE NOW OPEN!

Signups end January 31, 2024

Registrations are only taken online. Emergency & Waiver forms along with payments are due at time of registration. Fees are \$65 for our neighboring schools for the 2024 season. (Which includes a team t-shirt). Fees MUST be paid online.

We are excited to offer track and field for students in grades K-8 who love to run, jump and have fun again this year. The goal of this program is to keep our kids healthy and active in the younger grades while fostering healthy competition in the higher grades. Track is also a great cross-training activity for off-season athletes!

Practice days are Mondays and Wednesdays. Practice begins mid-March, with Meets starting late March and running through mid-May.

Online Sign-up and Fee payment at http://stc-athletics.org/athletics/track

If you have any questions, please contact:

Mary Kohler Track Coordinator stcatharinetrack@gmail.com Rodney Lear Assistant Track Coordinator



ST. ANTONINUS

# 8th Grade DC TRIP FUNDRAISER

Wednesday February

28

4:00-9:00 PM

SCALLYWAG TAG \$13-2 GAMES OF LASER TAG OR MINI GOLF PER PERSON \$15-3 GAMES OF LASER TAG OR MINI GOLF PER PERSON

20% OF SALES GO TO DC TRIP GENERAL FUND